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October 2024 

Hello growers, welcome to your October Newsletter, hope the season is kicking off well for you.  

Grab a cuppa and give yourself 30 mins catching up on news - there are lots of important information links, and we 
need every member and newsletter recipient’s help on a SGNZ survey. Warning - ignoring this survey  is not an 
option - we will hound you… 

 

Save the date!  Lunchtime yarn with Sam Whitelock, Ambassador for Farmstrong 

Monday 18 November  
After the huge response to  Marc Gasgoine at our conference, talking with us about wellbeing on farm, (See here 

Marc’s latest article) we have arranged  a webinar with Sam Whitelock that you and your teams can join to talk further 

about how to to take care of the ‘top paddock’.  

Make a date of it.  Sit down at lunchtime with all your crew and take a moment to prioritise wellbeing.  It’s getting 

pretty busy but this webinar is a timely reminder of how to keep yourself and your people - the most important assets 

on your farm - working well.  More details and bookings to come very shortly.  

 

Keeping SGNZ strong: we need to update your details 

SGNZ is obligated  by the new  Incorporated Societies Act to maintain improved records about our members and 

associates.  And we would also like to update our records on all who are on the email list.  This week an email was sent 

to you from Sophie, asking you to please provide  details via a link .  Please take the time to fill in your details by 

October 18. It will take less than 5 minutes, I promise. It’s so important - it helps us to comply with the new Act, and 

provides crucial data to the Board to ensure we are driving the sector’s success and growth.    

Sophie will have to  call everybody on our membership and email list who does not respond, so please help us to get 

this important task sorted.  If you are no longer growing strawberries or wish to receive the newsletter, we would 

appreciate knowing this too. 

Do it now!  It’s so easy to  say ‘later’, but then the job  gets drowned in the to-do pile….. That link again 

Thanks in advance for your contribution  and  time. 

 

https://farmstrong.co.nz/spreading-the-wellbeing-message-for-farmstrong/
https://form.jotform.com/242727130637859
https://form.jotform.com/242727130637859


 

FREE HortNZ Training on Managing Risk - Pukekohe, Hawkes Bay and Levin 
 

  
 
 



And another survey - help out Skye with research on plastics on farm and WIN 

Skye is  a Massey Uni masters candidate researching perceptions of growers on horticultural plastics: how they see 

them, how they rate the disposal options, and their perceptions on downstream effects.   

You might have kids doing research or remember back when you were undertaking study;  it’s damned difficult for 

candidates to get good data.  Skye has an anonymous 8 minute survey for  growers across the horticulture industry, in 

as many sectors as possible, from vines to flowers to berries and everything else.    So let’s help her out and make 

strawberries one of the best contributing sectors! You might even win a $100 prezzy card.   Her research will help  

illuminate local perspectives, support farmers in the use and disposal of agricultural plastics, and shape future research 

directions and priorities.  Click HERE to learn more and begin. Prize will be drawn at completion of the project.  Thanks, 

you kind-hearted people.  

 
Exporting to Thailand - changes signalled 
 

We have a record number of exporters for Thailand this year, but there are some concerning changes for 2025 indicated 

by Thai authorities.  SGNZ have updated exporters this year, but if you are interested in hearing more, please contact me 
 
Exporting to Indonesia - Fraud warning 

 

Recently there have not been exports to Indonesia, but just a heads up.  MPI informed us of fraudulent activities in 

Indonesia regarding SNI certificates under the Indonesian National Standard of the National Standardisation Agency in 

Indonesia.  The target of these activities so far has been honey and horticulture exports.  The fraudsters advise 

exporters wishing to export to Indonesia that their product requires SNI certification and asks for approximately 

$15,000NZD to source this certification.  Most primary products do not require SNI certification for Indonesia.  If you 

are considering Indonesia, please reach out to me before engaging at all with this request for certification. 

Exporting to Vietnam -official documents for available 

Exports commence in a couple of weeks. Vietnamese importers are already visiting NZ to check out our berries. 

We will keep you updated on this exciting new opportunity.  All the official documentation is up online now- if 

you are planning ahead for next season it’s well worth reviewing: OAP + Pack house and producer registration.   

A reminder for those with Dams 

Dam Safety Regulations are in force from May 30, 2024. If you have a dam that has a height of 4 or more 

metres or stores 20,000 or more cubic metres volume of water (or other fluid), you must meet The Building 

(Dam Safety) Regulations 2022.  MPI has advised less than  half the dam owners have complied. I realise the 

paperwork and requirements are the last thing growers need right now, but this is now law, and you don’t want 

to get this wrong. Find the steps you must take and resources to support you here 

Strawberry promotions beginning this month! 
Link your socials: Glenn Forsythe on RNZ talking strawberries on Friday, and watch out for our 5+ a day promotion. 
 
To do: 

​ Book 18 November for Sam Whitelock in your Diary 

​ Pukekohe, Hawkes Bay and Levin Growers: book your team for the Managing Risk workshop 

​ Dam owners: get your paperwork sorted 

​ Help Skye get her master’s degree 

​ Update SGNZ: Everybody, click this link now.  Five minutes only - I promise.   

https://massey.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5b7IbH8FdXiOHbw
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/export/food/fruit-and-vegetables/official-assurance-programmes/
https://www.mpi.govt.nz/export/food/fruit-and-vegetables/forms-and-templates-for-exporting-fruit-and-vegetables/
https://www.building.govt.nz/managing-buildings/dam-safety
https://form.jotform.com/242727130637859


 

 

 
Strawberry Growers New Zealand (Inc) Board Members 2024/25 
 
 
 
National  

Anthony Rakich (Chairman)  

Auckland  0814  

Mobile 027 227 3375  

e : anthony@bestberries.co.nz  

National 

Anita Zaknich  

Kumeu   

Mobile: 021 372 342  

anita@zakberry.co.nz  

  

Central Ward  

Dean Astill  

FreshBerry, Hawkes Bay  

dean@freshberrycompany.co.nz  

 

Auckland Ward 

Toni Baker  

NZ Gourmet , Auckland  

toni@nzg.co.nz  

 

 

 

Waikato/Bay of Plenty Ward  

Darien McFadden  

Strawberry Fields  

Hamilton   

Ph 027 7463165  

e: darien@strawberryfields.org.nz 

 

Southern Ward  

Barry Clelland  

Moutere Strawberries  

Upper Moutere   

P: 027 441 7878  

E: mouterestrawberries@gmail.com  

 

Research Representative  

Molly Shaw  

Berryworld Ltd  

Tai Tapu  

Mobile 022 329 8188  

e: molly@berryworld.co.nz 

 

Plant Producer Representative 

Hamish Taylor 

Katikati 

021 02282685 

Taylorstrawbs@gmail.com 

    

Executive Manager  

Sally King  

Wellington  

Mobile: 021 61 85 61  

Email: info@strawbsnz.co.nz  
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